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Every student is known, valued and cared for in our school 

Newsletter  

 Friendship & Learning                                      19 March 2024               Term 1 - Week 8

Dear Families, 

Last week we travelled to Ballina each day for 
swimming lessons. While it was an exhausting week, it 
was also very rewarding with all students demonstrating 
improvement in the pool. We would like to thank the 
instructors who helped us. 

Cricket: This week we have some of our stage 3 boys 
representing the Dunoon District on Friday. These boys 
will be playing a game against Goonellabah PS. Best of 
luck boys! 

Harmony Day: This Thursday is Harmony Day. Each 
class will be doing special activities in support of this 
day. The P&C are having a cupcake bake sale at 
recess. Cupcakes are $2 each. Please bring along 
some change to support them. 

Principal Leave: I will be taking long service leave until 
the 6th May. Terry Currie will be Relieving for me during 
this time. Please contact Terry if you have any 
concerns.  

East Long-weekend: If you are travelling for the Easter 
long weekend, please travel safe. If your child will be 
taking extra time off over this period, please inform the 
school ASAP. Travel application forms can be emailed 
home upon request.  

Parent teacher interviews: Parent teacher interviews 
will be taking place in weeks 9,10 & 11. Individual class 
teachers will be in contact with timetables. Please 
return booking notes promptly.  

Dunoon District PSSA: DISTRICT NAME CHANGE 
The Dunoon District will now be renamed as the 
‘Bandjalaam District’ representing the butterfly in our 
area. This name has been verified and accepted by the 
Lismore and Regional AECG (Aboriginal Education 
Consultative Group) and supported by Aboriginal Elders 
within the community. Our first official event using our 
new title will be 'The Bandjalaam District Cross Country 
Carnival' to be held at Corndale PS on Friday 17 May. 

 

Have a wonderful fortnight everyone! 

Amanda van den Berg 

Principal 

 

 



 

 

Our 4-6 class made some beautiful mandalas with Mrs Ward.  They designed their creations using elements 

of nature, and they looked fantastic! 

 



 

 



 

 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 

Please inform the office of 

changes with contact 

phone details; change of 

address; Emergency    

contact details and 

changed student health 

conditions that staff need 

to be aware of.    

Thank you  

 



 

 



 

 

DUNOON SCHOOL AWARD SYSTEM 

Most Friday mornings, we gather as a 
school to acknowledge the efforts of our 
children.   

Three gold merit certificates are presented 
as well as a ‘Student of the Week’ award for 
each class. 

During the year, children who collect FIVE 
class awards, including Merit Certificates, 
Student of the Week, Aussie of the Month 
and other individual awards, are eligible to 
receive a large Gold Merit Certificate.  

THREE large Gold Merit Certificates are 
collected to receive the Principal’s Medal. 
Once your child has collected these 
awards, they need to be handed into the 
office by Thursday morning for Friday 
assembly. 

(Please note the students awards will be 
returned) 

Kitchen Garden 

 Thank you to the Hathaway family, who came in over the weekend to redo the large metal 

garden bed. It has been cut into 2 beds which are now a much better height for the 

students, and it gives us twice the space for growing produce!  

 Our produce stall has had a make-over, thanks to Annie and our stall helpers. Don’t forget 

to look in the box for the latest offerings. 

 

 



 

 

P&C School Uniforms 

School shirts & hats are available to 

purchase from the school office.                                                     

Pay online via School Bytes or                        

by cash/cheque to the office. 

Shirts: $30      Broad Brim Hats: $20 

Bucket Hats: $5 

 

Mobile Library Timetable                                   

Dunoon School                                                     

Tuesday 11.15am-12.15pm 

Next visit :    

       MAR 26 

                       APR 9,23 

                       MAY 7,21 

       JUN 4,18 

P&C School Uniform -  The larger sizes in the Hemp shirts will                  

hopefully arrive late next week. 



 

 

Dear Parents, 

Our new finance system School Bytes introduced in May last year was originally 
not able to provide a parent app within their platform, however recently they 
have used a new app development framework that has  allowed their team to 
develop a high quality, reliable mobile app which we are now using instead of My  
Family Hand-please delete the My Family Hand app and download School Bytes 
parent app if you haven’t already done so.  

The parent app has the same functionality as the School Bytes web-based parent 
portal.  

Thank you. 
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